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April 6, 2021 
 
 
Representative Dan Newhouse 
1414 Longworth House Office Building 
Washington, D.C., 20515 
 
 
Dear Representative Dan Newhouse: 
 
It is with great enthusiasm that I submit this letter of support as for the Nursing Care Quality Assurance 
Commission’s application for Community Project Funding.  Yakima Valley College is excited to participate in the 
exciting work of planning and implementing a licensed practical nursing (LPN) apprenticeship pathway program 
for wider replication across the state.   
 
A licensed practical nursing (LPN) apprenticeship pathway program supports successful educational and career 
advancement of racially and ethnically diverse long-term care workers from certified home care aide (HCA) 
and/or nursing assistant (NAC) positions to licened practical nurse (LPN) positions.  The impact of creating an 
LPN apprenticeship pathway is significant in terms of advancing the economic stability of the HCA and NAC 
population—for example, an NAC who advances to to an LPN role in Washington gains a 68.5% annual salary 
increase from $32,567 to $54,869. 
 
Yakima Valley College’s nursing program has a longstanding history of excellence and innovation and enjoys 
strong relationships with surrounding long-term care (LTC) facilities.  Indeed, an LPN apprenticeship pathway 
has significant potential to address staffing challenges within our partnering LTC facilities to better support the 
healthcare needs of care recipients.  Currently, we have three LTC facilities with expressed interest in 
partnering with us on the LPN apprenticeship program pilot project; those LTC facilities are Garden Village, 
Landmark, and Living Care.  
 
We at Yakima Valley College will be a strong partner in planning and implementing the LPN apprenticeship 
program pathway with Community Project Funding and, ultimately, we hope to see it replicated across our 
state. 
 
Thank you for your time and consideration. 
 
Sincerely, 
 

 
 
Linda Kaminski, Ed.D  
President 
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     April 16, 2021  

 

The Honorable Dan Newhouse 

United States House of Representatives 

504 Cannon House Office Building 

Washington, DC 20515 

 

Dear Representative Newhouse: 

I am writing in strong support of the Yakima Valley College (YVC) and the Nursing Care Quality 

Assurance Commission (NCQAC) partnership for long term care (LTC) career pathway. 

Yakima is an ideal location to lead the state in this unique and program for these one-time funds 

provided by your office and the Community Projects Congressional appropriation process. Its 

central location in the 4th Congressional District allows participants in the program to serve not 

only Yakima, but also the Tri-Cities, Moses Lake, and other Central Washington communities. The 

area also serves a diverse population, which is important for reaching all sectors of the society.  

 

YVC is the perfect place to launch this new state and national model. YVC has the only Licensed 

Nurse Practitioner program on the eastside and its nursing program has a history of excellence. 

YVC is also home to the Washington State Allied Health Center of Excellence, which has been an 

active participant in the workgroup that conceived the program. 

 

This program will create a critically needed career pathway for people and the most entry-level 

positions in health care, which are home care aides. These workers earn the least, are typically 

least skilled, and currently lack a defined path for education and skill attainment that will allow 

them to increase their earnings and meet the need for skilled LTC workers.  

 

These one-time funds will allow this project to launch at YVC and provide a centrally located 

model that can be scaled to other parts of the state, without the need for additional 

Congressional Committee Project funding. This project will make YVC a state and national model 

for developing a career pathway for home care aids and meeting current and upcoming shortfalls 

in LTC workers for our growing senior populations.  

 

YVC will become a state and national model for upskilling home care aides and to develop for 

them a career pathway to the nursing profession, complete with digital credentials and a digital 

roadmap to assist their career advancement. 

 

STATE REPRESENTATIVE 
15th LEGISLATIVE DISTRICT 

JEREMIE DUFAULT  

 
State of 

 Washington 
House of 

    Representatives 



The Yakima area has many long-term care facilities for partnering; these facilities were hit hard 

during COVID-19, making LTC staffing challenges more visible as an issue to address. 

We hope that you will strongly consider the Yakima Valley College and Nursing Commission 

Department of Health and Human Services funding request.  

Sincerely, 

 

 

 

Jeremie Dufault  
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April 16, 2021 

 

The Honorable Dan Newhouse 
United States House of Representatives 
504 Cannon House Office Building 
Washington, DC 20515 
 

Dear Representative Newhouse: 

I am writing in strong support of the Yakima Valley College (YVC) and the Nursing Care Quality Assurance 
Commission (NCQAC) partnership for long term care (LTC) career pathway. 

YVC is an ideal place to launch this new state and national model. YVC has the only Licensed Nurse 
Practitioner program on the eastside and its nursing program has a history of excellence. YVC is also 
home to the Washington State Allied Health Center of Excellence, which has been an active participant 
in the workgroup that conceived the program. 

 
This program will create a critically needed career pathway for people and the most entry-level positions 
in health care, home care aides. These workers currently lack a defined path for education and skill 
attainment that will allow them to increase their earnings and meet the need for skilled LTC workers.  

 
These one-time funds will allow this project to launch at YVC and provide a centrally located model that 
can be scaled throughout the state, without need for more Congressional Committee Project funding.   
 
The Yakima area has many long-term care facilities for partnering; these facilities were hit hard during 
COVID-19, making LTC staffing challenges more visible as an issue to address. 

 
In 2018 the Washington State legislature directed NCQAC to establish a steering committee to address 
the growing shortfall of LPNs available for long term care patients, a looming crisis as the boomer 
generation ages. In looking specifically at this LPN shortfall, this work led to the identification of an 
apprenticeship career pathway for home care aides to progress to nursing assistants and licensed 
practical nurses. This mechanism not only creates a workforce for the nursing profession, but also 
creates upward career mobility opportunity for home care aids, an entry-level position in today’s health 
care system.  
 

We hope that you will strongly consider the Yakima Valley College and Nursing Commission Department 

of Health and Human Services funding request.  

Sincerely, 

 



     April 15, 2021  

 

The Honorable Dan Newhouse 

United States House of Representatives 

504 Cannon House Office Building 

Washington, DC 20515 

 

Dear Representative Newhouse: 

I am writing in strong support of the Yakima Valley College (YVC) and the Nursing Care Quality Assurance 

Commission (NCQAC) partnership for long term care (LTC) career pathway. 

Yakima is an ideal location to lead the state in this unique and program for these one-time funds 

provided by your office and the Community Projects Congressional appropriation process. Its central 

location in the 4th Congressional District allows participants in the program to serve not only Yakima, but 

also the Tri-Cities, Moses Lake, and other Central Washington communities. The area also serves a 

diverse population, which is important for reaching all sectors of the society.  

 

YVC is the perfect place to launch this new state and national model. YVC has the only Licensed Nurse 

Practitioner program on the eastside and its nursing program has a history of excellence. YVC is also 

home to the Washington State Allied Health Center of Excellence, which has been an active participant 

in the workgroup that conceived the program. 

 

This program will create a critically needed career pathway for people and the most entry-level positions 

in health care, which are home care aides. These workers earn the least, are typically least skilled, and 

currently lack a defined path for education and skill attainment that will allow them to increase their 

earnings and meet the need for skilled LTC workers.  

 

These one-time funds will allow this project to launch at YVC and provide a centrally located model that 

can be scaled to other parts of the state, without the need for additional Congressional Committee 

Project funding. This project will make YVC a state and national model for developing a career pathway 

for home care aids and meeting current and upcoming shortfalls in LTC workers for our growing senior 

populations.  

 

YVC will become a state and national model for upskilling home care aides and to develop for them a 

career pathway to the nursing profession, complete with digital credentials and a digital roadmap to 

assist their career advancement. 

 

The Yakima area has many long-term care facilities for partnering; these facilities were hit hard during 

COVID-19, making LTC staffing challenges more visible as an issue to address. 

 

 



In 2018 the Washington State legislature directed NCQAC to establish a steering committee to address 

the growing shortfall of LPNs available for long term care patients, a looming crisis as the boomer 

generation ages. In looking specifically at this LPN shortfall, this work led to the identification of an 

apprenticeship career pathway for home care aides to progress to nursing assistants and licensed 

practical nurses. This mechanism not only creates a workforce for the nursing profession, but also 

creates upward career mobility opportunity for home care aids, an entry-level position in today’s health 

care system.  

 

This program stems from a bill passed by the Washington State legislature in 2018 to address certain 

critical workforce needs in the state. After a diligent and thorough analysis which considered ways to 

address the current longterm care (LTC) workforce shortage needs in the state as well as to meet the 

looming worker-shortage crisis, the working group in charge of this problem arrived at this program 

guided by the NCQAC and launched and piloted at YVC. 

 

We hope that you will strongly consider the Yakima Valley College and Nursing Commission Department 

of Health and Human Services funding request.  

Sincerely, 

Holly Cousens 

Holly Cousens, MBA 
Assistant Mayor, Yakima  
District 7 
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The Honorable Dan Newhouse 
United States House of Representatives 
504 Cannon House Office Building 
Washington, DC 20515 
 
Dear Representative Newhouse: 
I am writing in strong support of the Yakima Valley College (YVC) and the 
Nursing Care Quality Assurance Commission (NCQAC) partnership for long 
term care (LTC) career pathway. 
 
Yakima is an ideal location to lead the state in this unique and program for 
these one-time funds provided by your office and the Community Projects 
Congressional appropriation process. Its central location in the 4th 
Congressional District allows participants in the program to serve Yakima and 
the Tri-Cities.   
 

o YVC is the perfect place to launch this new state and national model. 
YVC has the only Licensed Nurse Practitioner program on the eastside, 
and its nursing program has a history of excellence. YVC is also home 
to the Washington State Allied Health Center of Excellence, an active 
participant in the workgroup that conceived the program. 
 

o This program will create a critically needed career pathway and lead to 
self-sufficient wage jobs. 
 

o These one-time funds will allow this project to launch at YVC and 
provide a centrally located model that can be scaled to other parts of 
the state without additional Congressional Committee Project funding.  
 

o The Tri-Cities area (Benton and Franklin Counites) has many long-term 
care facilities for partnering; these facilities were hit hard during COVID-
19, making LTC staffing challenges more visible as an issue to address. 

 
o In 2018 the Washington State legislature directed NCQAC to establish 

a steering committee to address the growing shortfall of LPNs available 
for long-term care patients, a looming crisis as the boomer generation 
ages. In looking specifically at this LPN shortfall, this work led to 
identifying an apprenticeship career pathway for home care aides to 
progress to nursing assistants and licensed practical nurses. This 
mechanism not only creates a workforce for the nursing profession but 
also creates upward career mobility opportunities for home care aids, 
an entry-level position in today’s health care system.  
 
This program stems from a bill passed by the Washington State 
legislature in 2018 to address certain critical workforce needs in the 
state. After a diligent and thorough analysis which considered ways to 
address the current long-term care (LTC) workforce shortage needs in 
the state as well as to meet the looming worker-shortage crisis, the 
working group in charge of this problem arrived at this program guided 
by the NCQAC and launched and piloted at YVC. 

 

 

DocuSign Envelope ID: BBEE7AB4-B17B-4613-B9EB-FBE0F62AD729



We hope you will strongly consider the Yakima Valley College and Nursing Commission Department 
of Health and Human Services funding requests.  
 
Respectfully, 

 

 

Tiffany A. Scott, CEO 
Benton-Franklin Workforce Development Council 
tscott@bf-wdc.org 
509-734-5993 
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April 14, 2021  
 
 
 
The Honorable Dan Newhouse 
United States House of Representatives 
504 Cannon House Office Building 
Washington, DC 20515 
 
Dear Representative Newhouse: 
 
People For People strongly support the Yakima Valley College (YVC) and the Nursing Care Quality Assurance 
Commission (NCQAC) partnership for long-term care (LTC) career pathway. In 2018 the Washington State 
legislature directed NCQAC to establish a steering committee to address the growing shortfall of LPNs available 
for long-term care patients, a looming crisis as the boomer generation ages. In looking specifically at this LPN 
shortfall, this work led to identifying an apprenticeship career pathway for home care aides to progress to 
nursing assistants and licensed practical nurses. This mechanism creates a workforce for the nursing profession 
and creates upward career mobility opportunities for home care aids, an entry-level position in today’s health 
care system. 
 
Since 1965, People For People has successfully provided Employment and Training services. People For People 
serves over 1,700 individuals annually through the following programs: 

▪ Workforce Innovation and Opportunity Act (WIOA) Adult 
▪ WIOA Dislocated Worker 
▪ WIOA Youth 
▪ Community Jobs 
▪ Diversion Program 
▪ Basic Food Employment & Training 
▪ Division of Vocational Rehabilitation Pre-Employment Transition Services 
▪ Opportunity Partnership (connects YVC students with mentors and internships in their field of study) 

 
People For People work closely with YVC to provide education, training, and mentoring opportunities to help 
individuals pursue their career goals. This program will create a critically needed career pathway for individuals 
entering the nursing profession, complete with digital credentials and a digital roadmap to assist with their 
career advancement.   
 
YVC is the perfect place to launch this new state and national model. YVC has the only Licensed Nurse 
Practitioner program on the eastside, and its nursing program has a history of excellence. YVC is also home to 
the Washington State Allied Health Center of Excellence, an active participant in the workgroup that conceived 
the program. 
 
We hope you will strongly consider the Yakima Valley College and Nursing Commission Department of Health 
and Human Services funding request.  
 
Sincerely, 

 
Madelyn Carlson, CEO 





` 
April 14, 2021  

The Honorable Dan Newhouse 

United States House of Representatives 

504 Cannon House Office Building 

Washington, DC 20515 

 
Dear Representative Newhouse: 

We are writing in strong support of the Yakima Valley College (YVC) and the Nursing Care Quality 

Assurance Commission (NCQAC) partnership for development of a long term care (LTC) career pathway. 

Our research at the University of Washington Center for Health Workforce Studies has long supported 

creating career development opportunities for LTC workers. Home care aides, along with other “entry 

level” LTC occupations, are in high demand and should be a target of federal job investment programs. 

The apprenticeship model seems ideally suited for providing an attainable pathway that can lead 

workers such as home care aides to higher-wage jobs, such as a licensed practical nurse (LPNs).  

The current lack of a defined path for education and skill attainment for low skilled workers such as 

home care aides hinders their ability to increase their earnings and meet the rapidly growing need for 

skilled LTC workers. YVC is the perfect place to launch this new state and national model. YVC has the 

only LPN program on the east side of the state and its nursing program has a history of excellence. YVC 

is also home to the Washington State Allied Health Center of Excellence, which has been an active 

participant in the workgroup that conceived the program. The areas served by YVC draw from a diverse 

population, which is important for reaching all sectors of the society.  

In addition, the Washington State Nursing Care Quality Assurance Commission (NCQAC) is an ideal 

partner for this program. Their recent work identified problems due to a growing shortfall of LPNs 

available for LTC patients, a looming crisis as the boomer generation ages. In considering ways to 

address the current LTC workforce shortage needs in the state as well as to meet the looming worker-

shortage crisis, the NCQAC arrived at this solution.  

These one-time funds will allow this project to launch at YVC and provide a model that can be scaled to 

other parts of the state, without the need for additional Congressional Committee Project funding. This 

project will make YVC a state and national model for developing a career pathway for home care aides 

and meeting current and upcoming shortfalls in LTC workers for our growing senior populations.  

We hope that you will strongly consider the Yakima Valley College and NCQAC request for Department 

of Health and Human Services funding.  

Sincerely, 

  
Bianca K. Frogner, PhD, Director  and Associate Professor 
Susan M. Skillman, Senior Deputy Director and Research Scientist 
Center for Health Workforce Studies 
University of Washington 



STATE OF WASHINGTON 

WORKFORCE TRAINING AND EDUCATION COORDINATING BOARD 
128 – 10th Avenue, S.W.  PO Box 43105  Olympia, WA 98504-3105 

Phone: (360) 709-4600  Fax: (360) 586-5862  Web: www.wtb.wa.gov  Email: workforce@wtb.wa.gov 

 
 
April 15, 2021 
 
 
The Honorable Dan Newhouse 
United States House of Representatives 
504 Cannon House Office Building 
Washington, DC 20515 
 
Dear Representative Newhouse: 
 
It is with great pleasure that I offer the strong support of the Washington Workforce Training and 
Education Coordinating Board (Workforce Board) for the Licensed Practical Nurse (LPN) 
Apprenticeship Pathway proposal from the Nursing Commission and Yakima Valley College 
Washington’s Workforce Board is the only tri-partite state workforce development board in the 
country. Membership is equally represented by business, labor and government. 
 
The Workforce Board’s mission is to support the economic vitality, equity, and resiliency of 
Washington’s people, businesses and communities. The availability of high-quality long-term care is 
an important economic driver that has been hampered by workforce shortages and high turn-over 
rates of our home care aides (HCAs) and nursing assistants (NACs). But the issues that this proposal 
addresses go well beyond the availability of care. The creation of an apprenticeship pathway will help 
to ameliorate the structural barriers to economic justice and prosperity for opportunity populations 
that serve as caregivers for our vulnerable elderly and people with disabilities. We see great diversity 
in the entry-level healthcare occupations, but as the cost of education and time spent in training 
increases, our healthcare workforce becomes less diverse. This proposal would provide the critical 
earn-as-you-learn opportunities for our diverse caregivers to allow them to progress to higher-wage, 
higher-responsibility jobs, while staying in long-term care settings that desperately need workers, 
especially now.  
 
We’ve been both impressed and heartened to see the incredible work of the Nursing Commission and 
Long-term Care Workforce Task Force, which included a broad range of LTC stakeholders, to 
develop this model. The creation of a new tier on the pathway to LPN, the LPN-Tech position, is an 
elegant solution. It enables the LTC employer to bill third-party payers, especially Medicaid, at a 
higher rate than they can for the work of an HCA or NAC. The added reimbursement allows the 
employer to pay a higher wage for those in the LPN-Tech role. The addition of this interim tier is 
what now allows Washington to create a Registered Apprenticeship program in long-term care. I am 
certain that this will become a model for the nation. 
 
The Workforce Board has supported the development of this concept, and in fact, included it as a 
recommendation in the state’s economic recovery plan for workforce development. The Board will 

mailto:workforce@wtb.wa.gov


continue its support as the pilot is being developed and implemented and commits to help co-create 
the business model for sustainability. We are quite confident that the new financial aid structure 
established by the Legislature in 2019 (first in the nation to include apprenticeship program 
participation), and federal fund support from the Workforce Innovation and Opportunity Act, Carl 
Perkins, and Higher Education Acts will collectively enable the program to continue on at Yakima 
Valley College, and scaled across the state through the community and technical college system.  
 
I am happy to provide more information or answer any questions about our support.  
 
Thank you for your consideration of this proposal, and for all the work you do to support Washington 
State. 
 
Sincerely,  

 
 
Eleni Papadakis, Executive Director 
Workforce Training and Education Coordinating Board 
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April 14, 2021  
 
The Honorable Dan Newhouse 
United States House of Representatives 
504 Cannon House Office Building 
Washington, DC 20515 
 
Dear Representative Newhouse: 
 
I am writing in strong support of the Yakima Valley College (YVC) and the Nursing Care Quality 
Assurance Commission (NCQAC) partnership for Long Term Care (LTC) career pathway. 
In 2018, the Washington State legislature directed NCQAC to establish a steering committee to 
address the growing shortfall of Licensed Practical Nurses (LPN)s available for long-term care 
patients, a looming crisis as the boomer generation ages. In looking specifically at this LPN 
shortfall, this work led to the identification of an apprenticeship career pathway for home care 
aides to progress to nursing assistants and licensed practical nurses. This mechanism not only 
creates a workforce for the nursing profession but also creates upward career mobility 
opportunities for home care aids, an entry-level position in today’s health care system.  
 
This program will create a critically needed career pathway for people and the most entry-level 
positions in health care, which are home care aides. These workers earn the least, are typically 
least skilled, and currently lack a defined path for education and skill attainment, which will allow 
them to increase their earnings and meet the need for skilled LTC workers.  
 
These one-time funds will allow this project to launch at YVC and provide a centrally located 
model which can be scaled to other parts of the state, without the need for additional 
Congressional Committee Project funding. As the project becomes established, Big Bend 
Community College is interested in exploring partnering with YVC for developing a local career 
pathway for home care aids and meeting current and upcoming shortfalls in LTC workers for our 
growing senior populations.  
 
We hope you will strongly consider the Yakima Valley College and Nursing Commission 
Department of Health and Human Services funding request.  
 
Sincerely, 
 
 
 
Bryce Humpherys, EdD 
Vice President of Learning and Student Success 
Big Bend Community College 

http://www.bigbend.edu/
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April 14, 2021  

 

 

The Honorable Dan Newhouse 
United States House of Representatives 
504 Cannon House Office Building 
Washington, DC 20515 
 

Dear Representative Newhouse: 

I am writing in strong support of the Yakima Valley College (YVC) and the Nursing Care Quality Assurance 
Commission (NCQAC) partnership for long term care (LTC) career pathway. 

o Yakima is an ideal location to lead the state in this unique and program for these one-time funds 
provided by your office and the Community Projects Congressional appropriation process. Its 
central location in the 4th Congressional District allows participants in the program to serve not 
only Yakima, but also Omak, the Tri-Cities, Moses Lake, and other Central Washington 
communities. The area also serves a diverse population, which is important for reaching all 
sectors of the society.  

 
o YVC is the perfect place to launch this new state and national model. YVC has the only Licensed 

Nurse Practitioner program on the eastside and its nursing program has a history of excellence. 
YVC is also home to the Washington State Allied Health Center of Excellence, which has been an 
active participant in the workgroup that conceived the program. 
 

o This program will create a critically needed career pathway for people and the most entry-level 
positions in health care, which are home care aides. These workers earn the least, are typically 
least skilled, and currently lack a defined path for education and skill attainment that will allow 
them to increase their earnings and meet the need for skilled LTC workers.  
 

o These one-time funds will allow this project to launch at YVC and provide a centrally located 
model that can be scaled to other parts of the state, without the need for additional 
Congressional Committee Project funding. This project will make YVC a state and national model 
for developing a career pathway for home care aids and meeting current and upcoming 
shortfalls in LTC workers for our growing senior populations.  
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o YVC will become a state and national model for upskilling home care aides and to develop for 

them a career pathway to the nursing profession, complete with digital credentials and a digital 
roadmap to assist their career advancement. 

 

We hope that you will strongly consider the Yakima Valley College and Nursing Commission Department 
of Health and Human Services funding request.  

Sincerely, 

 

Jim Richardson, Ph.D. 

President 
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April 14, 2021  
 
The Honorable Dan Newhouse 
United States House of Representatives 
504 Cannon House Office Building 
Washington, DC 20515 
 
Dear Representative Newhouse, 
 
I am writing in strong support of the Yakima Valley College (YVC) and the Nursing Care Quality 
Assurance Commission (NCQAC) partnership for long term care (LTC) career pathway. 
 
Yakima Valley College is the perfect place to launch this new state and national model. YVC has the 
only Licensed Nurse Practitioner program on the east side of the state, and its nursing program has a 
history of excellence. YVC is also home to the Washington State Allied Health Center of Excellence, 
which has been an active participant in the workgroup that conceived the program. 
 
This program creates upward career mobility opportunity for home care aids, an entry-level position in 
today’s health care system.  These workers earn the least, are typically least skilled, and currently lack 
a defined path for education and skill attainment that will allow them to increase their earnings and 
meet the need for skilled LTC workers.   
 
This program stems from a bill passed by the Washington State legislature in 2018 to address certain 
critical workforce needs in the state. After a diligent and thorough analysis which considered ways to 
address the current long-term care (LTC) workforce shortage needs in the state as well as to meet the 
looming worker-shortage crisis, the working group in charge of this problem arrived at this program 
guided by the NCQAC and launched and piloted at YVC. 
 
We hope that you will strongly consider the Yakima Valley College and Nursing Commission 
Department of Health and Human Services funding request.  
 
Sincerely, 
 
 
 

 
Executive Director, Greater Columbia Accountable Community of Health 
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April 14, 2021 
 
The Honorable Dan Newhouse 
United States House of Representatives 
504 Cannon House Office Building 
Washington, DC 20515 
 
Dear Representative Newhouse: 
 
 
Yakima Neighborhood Health Services supports the Yakima Valley College (YVC) and Nursing Care Quality 
Assurance Commission (NCQAC) partnership for long term care (LTC) career pathway. 
 
In 2018 the Washington State legislature directed NCQAC to establish a steering committee to address the 
growing shortfall of LPNs available for long term care patients, a looming crisis as the boomer generation ages. 
In looking specifically at this LPN shortfall, this work led to the identification of an apprenticeship career 
pathway for home care aides to progress to nursing assistants and licensed practical nurses. This mechanism 
not only creates a workforce for the nursing profession, but also creates upward career mobility opportunity for 
home care aids, an entry-level position in today’s health care system.   This program will create a critically 
needed career pathway for people and the most entry-level positions in health care, which are home care 
aides. These workers earn the least, are typically least skilled, and currently lack a defined path for education 
and skill attainment that will allow them to increase their earnings and meet the need for skilled LTC workers.  
 
YVC is the perfect place to launch this new state and national model. YVC has the only Licensed Nurse 
Practitioner program on the eastside and its nursing program has a history of excellence. YVC is also home to 
the Washington State Allied Health Center of Excellence, which has been an active participant in the 
workgroup that conceived the program. 
 
The Yakima area has many long-term care facilities, and these facilities were hit hard during COVID-19, 
making LTC staffing challenges more visible as an issue to address.  We saw these facilities particularly 
struggle when staff members were not able to cover shifts between facilities (due to the threat of Covid 
contamination), and facilities struggled to maintain adequate staffing. 
 
Please consider supporting this partnership between Yakima Valley College and the Nursing Commission. 
 

 
Rhonda Hauff, Chief Executive Officer 
Yakima Neighborhood Health Services 
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